Wayne and Nyoka Nixon

864 Barrymoore Lane The Villages, FL 32162 207-266-3186

JAN 5 2010

December 14, 2009

Chairman Bart Harvey and Commissioners c/o Catherine Carroll LURC 22 State House Station Augusta, ME 04333-0022

RECEIVED

JAN 1 2010

-URC-AUGUSTA

Dear Chairman Harvey and LURC Commission;

TransCanada representatives have spoken to me on several occasions and shared information to explain the proposed expansion of the Kibby Wind project onto Sisk Mountain. I understand that there will be some views of these turbines from various locations on Chain of Ponds. The tips of a few blades may even be visible from our camp on the northwestern shore of Long Pond.

My wife and I spend significant portions of each summer at this camp, which we enjoy for its own sake, not because of its real estate values. Because of the fact that we can only access our camp by boat and because the camp has no power or phone lines running to it, it is easy to forget just how close we actually are to Route 27, though the sound of truck traffic reminds us occasionally.

We support this project for several reasons. First, we are confident that there will be no noise or shadow flicker impacts at the more than 3 mile distance from the turbines. Second, we know that wind power is an important part of our energy future. So, we look forward to seeing it from various locations on the Chain of Ponds – even from our camp if it works out that way! Finally, we appreciate the value of providing jobs and investment in this part of Franklin County. Every little bit helps, especially in these tough economic times.

Please feel free to contact us with any questions. Unfortunately we will not be able to attend any meetings in person until next spring or summer, as we are currently enjoying time in Florida.

Wayne H. Nit

Sincerely,

Wayne and Nyoka Nixon

Spencer-Famous, Marcia

From:

Carroll, Catherine M.

Sent:

Thursday, January 21, 2010 2:24 PM

To:

Spencer-Famous, Marcia

Subject: FW: Kibbey Expansion

Catherine M. Carroll
Director, Maine Land Use Regulation Commission
18 Elkins Lane, Harlow Building
22 State House Station
Augusta, Maine 04333-0022
Telephone: Office(207) 287-4930 Cell (207) 592-4448
www.maine.gov/doc/lurc

From: alfrob@aol.com [mailto:alfrob@aol.com] Sent: Thursday, January 21, 2010 11:45 AM

To: Carroll, Catherine M. **Subject:** Kibbey Expansion

Let it be known that the Arnold Trail Snowmobile Cliub supports the Kibby Expansion and hope it is approved, This will help the area and keep people in the area for a longer period of time.

The support that Trans Canada has done for the area has been super. Let's not lose a good thing.

Cap Campbell President

Spencer-Famous, Marcia

From:

Carroll, Catherine M.

Sent:

Monday, January 25, 2010 9:56 AM

To:

'Alison Hagerstrom'

Cc:

Spencer-Famous, Marcia

Subject: RE: Kibby Expansion

Thanks, Alison.

Catherine M. Carroll
Director, Maine Land Use Regulation Commission
18 Elkins Lane, Harlow Building
22 State House Station
Augusta, Maine 04333-0022
Telephone: Office(207) 287-4930 Cell (207) 592-4448

www.maine.gov/doc/lurc

From: Alison Hagerstrom [mailto:ahagerstrom@greaterfranklin.com]

Sent: Monday, January 25, 2010 9:50 AM

To: Carroll, Catherine M. **Subject:** Kibby Expansion

Catherine and Commissioners,

A conflict prevents me from attending the LURC meeting on February 3rd when you will be discussing the process for considering the Kibby Expansion.

There is a lot of support for the proposal and an efficient process is important, given that the project is proposed in the expedited permitting area.

Thank you for your consideration.

Best, Alison



Alison A. Hagerstrom, Executive Director P.O. Box 107
107 Church Street
Church Street Commons
Farmington, ME 04938
Tel: 207.778.5887 Fax: 207.778.3442
Email: ahagerstrom@greaterfranklin.com

www.GreaterFranklin.com